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New York City Charter section 20-d(e) requires the Office of Nightlife at the NYC Mayor’s 
Office of Media and Entertainment to publish a semi-annual report of Multi-Agency 
Response to Community Hotspot (M.A.R.C.H.) operations beginning in 2020.

From July 1 to December 31, 2020, no M.A.R.C.H. operations were conducted due to the 
Covid-19 pandemic and the continued restrictions on indoor activity in nightlife establishments.

To see previous M.A.R.C.H. reports, visit the Office of Nightlife’s website. The Office of 
Nightlife will continue to compile and release semi-annual reports on M.A.R.C.H.
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